
Delta Kappa Gamma Lambda Chapter 

September 12, 2020 Minutes 

Members Present:  Charlotte Betche, Patsy Chasteen, Joe Anna Hibler, Reonna Slagell Gossen, Melissa 

Knabe, Phyllis Hobbs, Lynda Richert, Marva Webb, Mary Lou Scales 

Members Absent:  Brenda Archer, Charlinda Ogle, Alexia White, Vicki Hatton, Sharon Simmons,                                  

Karon McCubbin, Marie Pool  

Guests present:  none 

Breakfast food was prepared by Lucille’s Roadhouse. 

President Marva Webb called the meeting to order;  member Patsy Chasteen led the invocation prayer for 

breakfast.  

A “thank you” sent to Secretary Reonna Slagell Gossen for getting the updated yearly notebook pages 

completed and presented for the meeting; the Lambda chapter website and minutes.  Member Betty Fry 

deceased February 25, 2020 at Grace Living Center at the age of 100.  Installation of officers for 2020-2022 

was conducted since the April meeting was cancelled due to the Covid  pandemic.  President Webb gave 

the analogy of the morning drive to the meeting through fog which is very indicative of life of not having a 

clear vision of where each of us are going, but we can be prepared with the help of God.   

Red/Gold chapter award requirement list was presented and discussed emphasizing that each of us has an 

important role to the success of the chapter.  President Webb reminded each member of our commitments 

to designated committee work.  Red/Gold application indicates the requirement of a Chapter Vision 

Statement.  Members presented several chapter vision statements for the year with unanimously accepting 

“Adapting to an Uncertain World Through Education and Leadership”.  Member Mary Lou Scales made the 

motion to accept the proposed vision statement; Member Joe Anna Hibler second the motion.  Recording 

Secretary Reonna Slagell Gossen guided chapter members through the Delta Kappa Gamma website 

indicating special information points on the large screen.  

February 2020 minutes and treasurer’s report were discussed and approved as presented. 

Brags from members were given with each brag costing a $1.  

Meeting adjourned with President Webb challenging members to invite someone to the next meeting. 

Next meeting is scheduled for October 10 at Lucille’s Roadhouse. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Reonna Slagell Gossen  


